
St. Jacobõs UCC 
100 East George St, PO Box 111 

    he Journey 

Office@stjacobsucc.org ð www.stjacobsucc.orgðFind us on Facebook! 

Sunday School 9:30AM ð Coffee/Tea Time 10:00 to 10:20AM ð Worship Service 10:30AM 

 Happy Holy Days & Merry Christmas 

 
  Thatôs what it is for me. I understand a Holy Day-that sacred time 

when God enters his creation as on of us, the incarnation. 

  
 To push this concept a bit ïisn't every day a Holy one? And some extra 

holy? 

 
 Then, how should I use each day? Each day is a gift, how do I try to say 

ñthank youò? 

 
 It can be an interesting struggle. In fact, if youôve seen ñGod Friended 

Meò (on TV - 8pm Sunday) you know that putting God into every day life is a 

challenge - one based solely on faith. 

 

 Yet this is the heart and soul of Christmas: God put God into human form

ï living everyday as one of us. Jesus lived life fully focused on the mission. 

Some will say ñso did Scroogeò. Yes, however Jesus lived for us. Scrooge for 

me, myself and I. Big difference. 

 
 Iôm not one for a commercialized holiday season. To stay on track, I use 

the carols. ñO Holy nightò, away ñin a mangerò, ñMary did you knowò and the 

rest. 

 
 Letôs let Christmas be truly Christmas. Let the joyful, grace filled message 

be heard by all. With Christmas, God says ñPeace on Earth, Good will to allò. 

May it be so.  

 

Blessings, 

Pastor Rick 
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The Journey 

  Luke 2:14 
  Ȱ'ÌÏÒÙ ÔÏ 'ÏÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÈÉÇÈÅÓÔȟ ÁÎÄ ÏÎ ÅÁÒÔÈ ÐÅÁÃÅ ÁÍÏÎÇ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÉÔÈ ×ÈÏÍ ÈÅ ÉÓ ÐÌÅÁÓÅÄȦȱ 
 
Hello St. Jacobs Family, 
 
What a wonderful time of year we are moving into so many fantastic events will be happening within our church 
building as I am sure there are fantastic events with your families happening. We encourage everyone to join us 
in these wonderful events and never hesitate to bring along family and friends so they are able to enjoy these 
wonderful events. Our church Christmas dinner is our first event where we will have a wonderful meal and then a 
visit from the North Pole may stop by. The ever fantastic Chalk Talk Lady will also join us to do another fantastic 
art piece.  We will also be decorating our church for the Christmas season the first Saturday in December. Our 
next event will be Breakfast with Santa this is always a fantastic event our Early Learning Center will be doing 
their Christmas program and there will be a book fair for everyone to look thru and possibly find an extra Christ-
mas gift.  Bob and our wonderful choir will provide us with fantastic music during this wonderful season.  On 
Christmas Eve we will celebrate the birth of our Savior a truly blessed event please join us at 5:30 to celebrate 
this blessed event. 
 
Sincerely, 
  

Heather Kuhn 
Consistory President 

 

 I would like to gather information on all the members that have keys to the church both the inside doors 
and the outside doors. I am not asking for anyone's keys back I am only gathering the information to be kept in 
the office for future reference. If doors or keys would ever need to be changed I would like to make the process 
of contacting those that have keys and switching them out if need be. There is a sheet in the office please take a 
moment and add you name, phone number and the number on your key to this. 

 

Again I am not asking for anyone's keys back we are only collecting this information for safe keeping . 

 

Thank you 

Heather  
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October 2018 Budget Update  
(Combined General and Building Funds)  

  
Shown below is a chart which shows a simplified over view of our budget numbers for the ten months of 

2018.  
The numbers through the end of October showed a combined shortfall in the General and Building Funds of 

$11,020 between budgeted expenses and actual offerings.  This was an improvement over the difference we showed 
at the end of September of $14,411.  A big reason for the smaller shortfall was the income from four fundraisers ï 
Civil War Ball, Soup Sale, Pot Pie Dinner, and Pretzel Sandwich & Hoagie Sale ï for a total of $4,364.59.  A very big 
thank you to everyone who helped with and/or participated in these fundraisers ï your help and support are greatly 
appreciated. 

In the month of October we did not need to take anything from our building savings account to meet ex-
penses.  

 
 
 

 
 

Budget Numbers for 

October 2018 

Covers 43 Sundays

Combined General and Building Funds

$140,000

$135,000

$130,000

$125,000

$120,000

$115,000

Budgeted

Expenses

$139,621

Actual

Offering

$128,601

Shortfall

$11,020
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ST. JACOBôS UCC       We are only constrained by 

2019 BUDGET NOTES AND HIGHLIGHTS     our own imagination 
 

 

 

 

Budgeted operating expenses for 2019 are somewhat changed from 2018. 

If we assume that the last two months of offerings and receipts for 2018 will match amounts given during 2017 

and we incorporate offering increases of 2% (Building Account) and 4% (General Account) for 2019 our 

budget will run a combined surplus of $2,019 and we will expect to accommodate the following: 

3% compensation increase for Pastor Rick of $1,280 and for Bob of $445, 

2019 anticipated net utility, insurance, and repair costs being less than 2018 budget amounts, but about 

$1,600 more than 2018 expected net costs, 

Maintain $2,000 in resources for member outreach and/or new programming, 

Will maintain approximately $125,000 in savings reserve for building and operating expenses, 

Need to remember that further exterior sanctuary repairs/improvements will only be accomplished by 

drawing upon our savings balance or through dedicated fundraising efforts. 

 

The 2018 budget asks our congregation to: 

Maintain their Benevolence envelope giving and to continue to support our Community Food Bank and other non-

emergency mission causes, 

Increase by 2% Building Account offerings (these are non-mortgage principal repayment dollars) and to continue 

to support building account dedicated fundraising projects, such as our PA Dutch Dinner, two soup sales, our 

Pot Pie Dinner, and our two dedicated basket/other prizes bingo events, 

Increase by 4% General Account offerings.  This is an increase of just under $3,300.  Keep in mind that three new 

families offering $22 per week would total an additional $3,432. 

 

The additional General Account dollars offered would help pay for: 

$2,000 contribution toward an approximate $9,900 cost to replace carpeting that leads from our Fellowship Hall to 

our Sanctuary.  This work was deferred during 2018, 

$1,250 or about half the cost to replace our facilityôs fire and smoke detection sensors, which are near the end of 

their useful life.  Again, this work was deferred during 2018, 

$900 of net cost for Fellowship Hall tile floor care, and 

Maintaining a modest $2,000 budget for Christian Education and Evangelism resources. 

 

Extremely positive activities are happening: 

Additional benevolence offerings of $4,966 given for Back Bay Mission Trip support, 

Designated mortgage repayment of $10,000 given through estate planning, 

Up to $17,000 offered to match year-end mortgage repayment dollars, 

In addition to shared expenses payments our Early Learning Center has completed/will be completing the follow-

ing during 2018 representing just over $12,600: 

Larger commercial freezer purchased and installed $4,210, 

Tile floor scrubber $1,295, new kitchen grease trap $1,947, and lower level exterior doors $914, and 

Will be purchasing and installing new replacement dish machine with approximate cost of $4,250. 

ELC continues to have in reserve $6,700 for sanctuary level carpet replacement. 
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St Jacobs UCC Consistory Minutes October 2018 

Meeting are held the third Monday of the month @ 7pm in St. Jacobs UCC. 

October 2018 

 

Opening: 6:58pm 

Present: Pastor Rick, Heather, Lloyd, Eric, Lynn, Kathryn 

Minutes for August/September 2018 

Motion  to approve by Lynn 

2nd by Lloyd (August) and Kathryn (September) 

All Approved 

Treasurers Report for October 2018 & Review of Back Bay Mission Accounting 

Motion to approve by  Lynn 

2nd by  Lloyd 

All Approved 

Old Business 

Minutes ñspecial reviewò for multiple months 

ELC Washer Dryer ï Estimate for 4,200 received. Vent outside extra water heater room also 

discussed. 

New Business 

Lloyd Reads through Rental Agreement 

Discussions 

 Planning for upcoming events 

 Information Shared Regarding possible St. Jacobôs food bank capital project 

Action Steps To Be Taken 

 

Adjournment  

 Meeting was adjourned at 9:06pm 

                 Motion was made by Lynn 

                 2nd by  Kathryn 

                 All in favor 

 

 

Pastor Rick leads us in the Lordôs Prayer for closing. 
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From the Desk of the Church Historian 
 

December 2018 marks the 85th anniversary of the dedication of our church organ.  The organ 
was originally built for, and used in the Hippodrome Theater in Baltimore, Md., to provide music 
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎƛƭŜƴǘ ƳƻǾƛŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƛŘŘƭŜ мфмлΩǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŜŀǊƭȅ мфолΩǎΦ 

 
From records found on the Organ Historical Website our organ (Moller, Opus number 2685) 

was probably originally Opus number 1856, which was built in 1913 and installed in the theater.   In 
1918 the 4 year old Hippodrome Theatre was bought by the Loew's company who upgraded the ex-
isting organ. Moller opus 2563 is described as a rebuild of the three year old Moller opus 1856, ex-
panding from 2 manuals and 16 ranks to 3 manuals and 16 ranks, but the process by which this was 
achieved is not described.  (I also say this is PROBABLY the history of our organ because I could not 
find any records that directly link it back to the organ listed from the Hippodrome - but we do know 
our organ came from that theater). 

 
The celebration surrounding the dedication of the organ was impressive, with services over three 
days ς December 8th, 9th and 10thΣ мфооΦ ¢ǿƻ ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀŘ ƎǊƻǿƴ ǳǇ ŀǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ {ǘΦ WŀŎƻōΩǎ 
ς Rev. Fred Eyster and Rev Truman Crist were the guest speakers on December 8th and 9th. Choirs 
from three local congregations, Trinity Reformed Church in Jackson township, Salem Union Church 
ƛƴ WŀŎƻōǳǎΣ ŀƴŘ ²ƻƭŦΩǎ ¦ƴƛƻƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǎŀƴƎ ŀƴǘƘŜƳǎΦ  wŜǾ WΦ bΦ CŀǳǎǘΣ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ƻŦ [ƛǎŎƘŜȅΩǎ /ƘŀǊƎŜ 
led the services. 
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Newsletter articles for Dec. due by Dec. 19th. 

Christmas DinnerτSaturday, December 1st 
Save the Date! The annual Christmas Dinner will be 
held on Saturday, December 1st starting at 6:00 
p.m. Elva Hurst will be joining us with her Chalk 
Talk.  Prices are $13.00 for adults, $6.50 for children 4
-10, and children 3 and under are free. Tickets are on 
sale now. The last day for tickets is November 
25th!  They will be available after church and by call-
ing the church office. Hope to see you there! 
 

 
 
Cookie Sale 
Stop by and pick up some cookies at the cookie sale 
Sunday, December 16 before and after the church 
service. This is a great way to pick up a variety of 
baked goodies for yourself or to share with friends 
and family during the Christmas season. Cookies will 
sell for $4.00 a dozen and the proceeds will be do-
ƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ 5ƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ wŜŀŘƛπ
ness and Response Ministry Team that provides sup-
port and volunteers for disaster recovery, both locally 
and nationally. 

Breakfast With Santa: 
LǘΩǎ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ŜŀǊƭȅ ǘƻ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǇŀƴŎŀƪŜǎΣ 
Santa, book fair and our Early Learning Center chil-
dren presenting their Christmas program.  Last 
year we combined the Breakfast with Santa with 
ǘƘŜ 9ŀǊƭȅ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ /ŜƴǘŜǊΩǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŀƴŘ 
book fair and had a very successful event.  This 
year on Saturday, December 8th from 8:30 am to 
11 am we will be together again to enjoy breakfast, 
ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪ ŦŀƛǊΣ ǘƘŜ ƘƻƭƛŘŀȅ ǎƘƻǇΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǇǊƻπ
gram and Santa.  The cost for breakfast will be 
$5.00 for adults, $3.00 for children 4-12 and chil-
dren 3 and under are free.  Check the bulletin 
boards for flyers coming soon.  Come out and en-
joy a great morning that will be sure to put you in 
the Christmas spirit. 
 
 


